Motion on the Initiation of a Policy Development Process on the Protection of Certain International Organization Names [in New GTLDs] or [in all GTLDs].
Whereas the GNSO Council requested an Issue Report on the topic of whether ICANN should approve additional protections for the names of international organizations at the first and second levels in the New gTLD Program.
Whereas ICANN Staff published the Preliminary Issue Report on the Protection of International Organization Names in New gTLDs in a public comment forum that opened on 4 June, 2012, and closed on 26 July 2012; 
Whereas ICANN Staff reviewed the comments received and updated the report accordingly;

Whereas the Final Issue Report on the Protection of International Organization Names in New gTLDS was published on 1 October 2012 [INSERT LINK];
Whereas, the Final Issue Report recommends that the GNSO Council proceed with a Policy Development Process limited to consideration of the issues discussed in this report, and the General Counsel of ICANN has indicated the topic is properly within the scope of the ICANN policy process and within the scope of the GNSO.

THEREFORE BE IT:

Resolved, the GNSO hereby initiates a PDP to evaluate (ii) whether there is a need for special protections at the top and second level [in new gTLDs] or [in all gTLDs] for the names of the following types of international organizations:  International Governmental Organizations (IGOs) and  international non-governmental organizations (INGOs) receiving protections under treaties and statutes under multiple jurisdictions, and specifically including the Red Cross/Red Crescent Movement (RCRC) and the International Olympic Committee (IOC), and (ii) if so, to develop policy recommendations for such protections.  
[Further resolved, that in conducting this PDP, the GNSO Council requests that the PDP Working Group be convened immediately to fulfill the requirements of this PDP in an expedited manner, and that substantive policy work be initiated immediately, before the charter is approved for this PDP, as permitted by Section 8 the GNSO’s PDP Manual.]
[Further resolved, that the PDP working group should formally invite the representatives of IGOs, the RCRC and IOC to participate in this PDP.]
